
 
 
 
 
 
The special meeting of the Board of Township Trustees, Newbury Township, was called to order 
at 3:05P.M., December 11, 2019, with Mr. Quigley, Mr. Skomrock and Mr. Tropf present. 
 
Mr. Quigley addressed the Competitive Retail Natural Gas Service Contract with Nextra Energy 
Services with a $2.64 Per MCF, a two (2) year contract with no early termination penalties.  Mr. 
Skomrock motioned that the contract be signed.  Mr. Tropf seconded the motion and a 
unanimous affirmative vote by all. 
 
Mr. Quigley addressed the Competitive Retail Electric Service Contract with Nextra Energy 
Services with a $0.0293 per kilowatt hour. The contract is substantially lower than other suppliers 
in the area and should save the Township about $700.00 per year.   Mr. Skomrock motioned that 
the contract be signed.  Mr. Tropf seconded the motion and an unanimous affirmative vote by all. 
 
Jodie is to fax the signed contracts to Nextera Energy Services along with a Certificate of 
Exemption (Tax Exemption). 
 
Mr. Tropf motioned to adjourn the meeting at 3:15P.M.    Mr. Skomrock seconded the motion and 
an unanimous affirmative vote.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jodie Swartwout, Administrative Specialist 
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